DESIGN REVIEW COMMISSION

MINUTES OF MEETING

March 21, 2017
A meeting of the Design Review Commission was held on Tuesday, March 21, 2017, at the Franklin Municipal Building, Franklin, Massachusetts. Members present were Chris Baryluk, Vice Chairman, Nancy Pendleton, Claudine Silverman, and Anna Moses.  Mark Fitzgerald, Chairman was present for a portion of the meeting.  John Allen, Program Coordinator was also present. 
The DRC meeting originally scheduled for March 14, 2017 was rescheduled to March 21, 2017, due to a snow storm.  

Chris Baryluk, Vice Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. 
1. Mac City – 2 Main St. – Window signs 
Michelle Dinnocenzo, an employee, represented the Mac City. Ms. Dinnocenzo had two requests: 1) approval of an electronic sign board in the window. 2) approval of poster boards in the window.  

The DRC spent a significant amount of time discussing the electronic board because it was a precedent setting decision.  The electronic board functions very similar to a chalk board but the writing is illuminated.  
Issues discussed included the presentation of the information based on the hand writing and artistic ability of the writer; the size of the letters, and the desire for the sign to communicate a readable message.  The DRC requested and the Company agreed that the sign would be as legible as the one presented during the meeting to the DRC.  Several DRC members commented on the artistic design used.  The Company volunteered that they would continue to use an artistic approach.

Motion: Silverman. Moses second: voted (4-0-0) to Approve the electronic sign board with static letters only. 
The second request for the poster boards was voted (4-0-0) to NOT APPROVE the poster boards because it would exceed the 10% of allowed window coverage.  

The Chairman Mark Fitzgerald joined the meeting.  He was provided a recap on the Mac City discussions.  
2.  Rockland Trust  – 231 East Central  – Monument Signs 
The sign request from Rockland Trust was addressed and voted upon without adhering to the normal posting procedures because the Zoning and Enforcement Office and Building Commissioner determined this was a “life and safety issue”.

The traffic pattern along East Central Street recently changed from a one way to a two way state highway.  This change resulted in the Rockland Trust monument sign becoming more of a safety hazard because it prevents drivers exiting the parking lot from looking left to see cars approaching.  This was less of an issue in the past because cars only approached from the right.  

The request was to move the existing monument signs so that it will not restrict the visibility of on-coming traffic.  The new signs will be placed on a stand to protect the signs from the weather.  

The chairman who has experience using the Rockland Trust facilities shared his experiences and supported the request. 

Motion: Fitzgerald. Moses second: voted (5-0-0) to Approve moving the Rockland Trust Signs and mounting them on new stands.  
Other Business:

The minutes from prior meetings were approved.
Motion to adjourn. All in favor 5-0-0.  
Adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________
John Allen
